

Northeastern
Clinton
Central
School
District

DISTRICT OFFICE 103 Route 276 Robb Garrand, Superintendent rgarrand@nccscougar.org

(518) 298-8242 FAX: (518) 298-4293

CHAMPLAIN, NEW YORK 12919-4833

October 30, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians:

The Northeastern Clinton Central School District is informing parents and guardians that a student has been diagnosed with coronavirus (COVID-19). The district was notified by the Clinton County Health Department in the afternoon of Friday, October 30, 2020.

What we know:

- Grade 11 student that attends CV-TEC.
- Rides district transportation Bus #78 in the morning (12 students) and the CV-TEC bus for Grade 11 students (12 students).
- Student does not participate in any clubs or athletics.
- Student has no siblings that attend any of our other district schools.
- Has not been in attendance at school since Monday, October 26, 2020 (10:00 a.m.)
- Parent was responsive reporting student not feeling well as of Monday, October 26, 2020 and went to their health care provider.
- If your child is identified as a contact, you will be notified by the Clinton County Health Department and further guidance will be provided. Only the health department can conduct contact tracing.
- The district has provided the Clinton County Health Department with classroom rosters and bus lists for contact tracing purposes.
- All spaces the student occupied will be thoroughly disinfected.

Our campus buildings will remain open. Our district will continue to work closely with our local health department. Safety and security of our students is always our main goal. We also take pride in being transparent with our families while maintaining the confidentiality of those involved. We remain Cougar Strong!

4/

Sincerely.

Robb J. Garrand

Superintendent of Schools